
  
 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

We praise God for the faithful ministry of our chancel 
choir and their director, Donna Marcinko.  The choir will 
take a break for the summer. We praise for every life that 
we remember today in our Memorial Rose Ceremony... 
the impact and influence of their life lives on. Blaine 
Hess will retire in June from his job as the Superin-
tendent of Jackson County Schools. Dee Lallemont was 
back in church last week after having knee replacement 
surgery on both knees. Patricia Brown has completed her 
chemo and will begin radiation soon. Jackson Simmons 
was on the PHS Robotic Team that won a statewide 
competition. For the wedding yesterday of Owen Webb 
and Sylvia Wilhelm.  Owen is the cousin of Mickie 
Lamp. Our Awana ministry finished up a positive year 
with a wonderful and well-attended family awards 
ceremony in the FH on May 18. The offering for Young 
Life last Sunday was $900 which helped two more 
students attend their summer camp. 

 

Ministry of the Week:  Gary Beall, Treasurer  

Person of the Week:  Allenetta Kaufman, 6000 
Riverside Dr. Apt. B358, Dublin, OH  43017 

 

Kevin Anthony, a friend of Maria Keen, has been 
diagnosed with stage 4 cancer. His sister and brother in 
law are providing daily care. (5/22) 

Bob Byers is back at the Pines after being treated for 
sepsis. (5/22) 

Dick Durnell is recovering at home. He will see his 
doctor again in Morgantown on June 7. (5/22)  

Monica Fowler, a friend of Cheryl Burnem, is struggling 
as she fights her cancer with radiation treatments. (5/29) 

Jason George, Jennifer Beaver’s brother, continues 
under hospice care as he struggles with cancer in CO;   
on-going pain management. (3/13)  

Randy Halterman is looking at cancer treatment plan 
after having a scan this past week. (5/29) 

Amy Higgs, a friend of Jerry Hamilton, who is fighting 
an aggressive form of cancer. (5/22)  

Larry Holman, friend of Mike & Cheryl Hayden, has 
been having medical issues. (5/29)  

Joe Kessler, friend of Jane Graham, had surgery recently 
and they found cancer. He will have chemo and radiation 
treatments through June. (5/8) 

Rebecca Lyons saw her doctor at MM this week and is 
looking at new stomach surgery.  Pray for 
wisdom.  (4/10) 

 

May 29, 2022 
“God is Love” 

“Above all, love each other deeply, because love 
covers over a multitude of sins."  

1 Peter 4:8  
 

“This is the day the Lord has made;  
Let us rejoice and be glad in it.” ~ Psalm 118:24  

 
Announcements and Ministry Opportunities 
 
Call to Worship No. 512   “My Savior's Love”   v. 1, 4, 5 
 
Musical Meditation   “To God Be the Glory” 
              David Enoch, Organ 
 
Choral Introit        “Majesty!” (Hanford/Bock) 

                                                           Chancel Choir 
 
*Responsive Reading:  Psalm 62  

Leader:  “My soul finds rest in God; my salvation comes 
from him.  He is my rock and my salvation;  he is my 
fortress, I will never be shaken.” 

People:   “Yes, my soul, find rest in God;  my hope comes 
from him."  

Leader:   "He is my rock and my salvation;  he is my 
fortress, I will not be shaken."  

People:  "My salvation and my honor depend on God; 
he is my mighty rock, my refuge."  

Leader:  " Trust in him at all times, you people; pour  
out your hearts to him, for God is our refuge."  

 
*Hymn of Praise No. 97  
             "All Hail the Power of Jesus' Name" 

  
*Opening Prayer with Lord's Prayer 
 
Greeting One Another 

 
Special Music:   "Great Are You, O Lord" 

      Children and the Chancel Choir 
 
Memorial Rose Ceremony  

                                                                         

Joyce McMullen, a friend of the Fentons, is still on chemo 
for liver cancer and is struggling. (5/1)  

Karen Mitchell and Cherie Lantz, Dee Lallemont's aunts, 
both have had colon surgery recently and are 
recovering.  Pray for healing. (5/29) 

Brian Nichols, a friend of Earl and Diane Johnson, is being 
treated for leukemia.  (5/15)  

Dave Nicholson, John's brother, is battling with pancreatic 
cancer  with ongoing chemo. Pray for healing. (4/10) 

Terry Prater, Judy Prater's sister-in-law, has been diagnosed 
with lung cancer which has spread to her bones and 
brain.  She is having a biopsy to determine her treatment 
plan.  Pray for peace and healing.  Terry is 70 and is caring 
for a special needs daughter. (5/29) 

Jackie Reynolds of Myr tle Beach, SC, fr iend of David 
Enoch and Yorgo Stevens, is starting radiation and chemo for 
aggressive stages of cancer. (5/29) 

Helen Rumburg, Kim Constantino's mother, is recovering 
from a recent fall (broken rib and collarbone) at Rockland 
Ridge Nursing Home in Belpre. (5/22) 

Nancy Stephens, Joe's mother, is struggling as her 
Alzheimer's has advanced.  (5/29) 

Sara Taylor is recovering from stomach surgery. Sara's 4 
year old grandson, Chuck, is recovering from eye surgery.  

Pam Wharton will have an MRI on her knee on June 3; she 
will likely need knee surgery...on-going pain management. 
(5/29)  

Mary Wince, Joe's mother, is dealing with brain cancer and 
is under hospice care at Stonerise in Belmont. (5/29) 

Cheryl Winkler continues to deal with high blood pressure 
and new meds. (5/15) 

Mary Withum, a friend of Jenny Hannan, is recovering  
from bowel surgery. (5/29) 

The people of Ukraine as they fight for their lives and their 
country. 
 

Margaret and Evan Frees at the passing of Margaret’s 
mother, Anna Thaxton.  The Memorial Service for Anna 
Thaxton will be held at North Hills Baptist Church on 
Wednesday, June 1 at 1 p.m. in Sissonville, WV. Viewing is 
12-1. The address for Margaret and Evan is: 833 Sycamore 
Run Road, Mineral Wells, WV 26150.  

Kristen McDonald- 53, Candy Lindstrom's cousin, passed 
away unexpectedly in CA this week. Pray for her husband 
Chris, her children and for Candy as she flies to CA on   
June 8 for the funeral.  

1710 23rd Street ~ Parkersburg, WV 26101 
Phone: (304)-485-5171  ~  Fax: (304)-485-5194 

Website:  www.ebcwv.com ~ Email: info@ebcwv.com 
 

 
Offertory    “If Tomorrow Starts Without Me” 
            Memorial Rose Video 
 

*Doxology 
 
Praises and Pastoral Prayer 
 
Choral Call to Prayer No. 379 

"Take My Life and Let It Be" v. 6 
 
Choral Prayer Response    

“We Will Glorify” (Twila Paris) 
 
Choir Anthem  "With a Voice of Singing"  

           (Martin Shaw) Chancel Choir 
 

Message                "Loving to the End"   
                         Pastor Kurt Busiek  
                 

Scripture:  1 Peter 4:7-11  
 "The end of all things is near. Therefore be alert and of 
sober mind so that you may pray. 8 Above all, love each 

other deeply, because love covers over a multitude of sins.  
9 Offer hospitality to one another without grumbling.         

10 Each of you should use whatever gift you have received 
to serve others, as faithful stewards of God’s grace in its 
various forms.  11 If anyone speaks, they should do so as 
one who speaks the very words of God. If anyone serves, 

they should do so with the strength God provides, so that in 
all things God may be praised through Jesus Christ. To him 

be the glory and the power for ever and ever. Amen."  

 
*Hymn No. 374 "Oh Love That Will Not Let Me Go"  
  

~ A deacon is available at the front of the church 
if you have a question or need prayer ~ 

 
Benediction  
“The Lord bless you and keep you; the Lord make his face 

shine on you and be gracious to you; the Lord turn his 
face toward you and give you peace.”  

Numbers 6: 24-26  
  

 ~ Before you leave, greet someone you do not know ~ 
 
Postlude         “Another Year is Dawning”      
               David Enoch, Organ 



 

Today - May 29 
8:30 & 10:45 a.m.  Worship Services in the Sanctuary,  
  FB or via Zoom at 10:45 (https://zoom.us/ 
  j/86867638107, Passcode 523523)  
      9:30 a.m.  Sunday School - LIFE Class in the Parlor 
  and via Zoom (https://zoom.us/j/83382135500), 
  Seekers-Room 201, Encouragers-Room 203 
  Youth Sunday School in Youth Room 
      6:30 p.m. Prayer Meeting for Ukraine 
Monday-May 30 ~ OFFICE CLOSED 
    12:00 p.m. No Women’s Bible Study today 
Tuesday-May 31 
    10:00 a.m. Tuesday Bible Study in the Conference Room 
  & via Zoom (https://zoom.us/j/87185860738, 
  Passcode 087181) 
Wednesday-June 1 
    10:00 a.m. Jacob’s Exercise Class in the Fellowship Hall 
    10:30 a.m. Staff Meeting in the Conference Room 
      5:15 p.m. Dinner in the Fellowship Hall (menu and  
  sign-up in today’s bulletin insert) 
      5:30 p.m.     Choir dinner at Lyndall and Judy Jones'  
                           House  
      6:00 p.m. Bible Study in the Conf. Room and via Zoom 
  (https:/zoom.us/j/8538277974, Passcode 305) 
    Generational Impact Study, Youth 
Thursday-June 2 
     11:00 a.m.     Life Group—Conference Room 
Friday-June 3 
Saturday, June 4 
  WVABW Annual Conference @ Parchment 
  Valley  
      9:00 a.m. Diaconate Meeting—Conference Room 
    10:00 a.m. Jacob’s Exercise Class in the Fellowship Hall 

 

 
          May      30     Daley Wofe 
                       31     Sam Bolian, Cathy Compton 
          June        1     Scott Jefferson, Brody Murray 
                         2     Carol Parker 
                  3     Lu McVay 
                  4     Judy Florence, John Terosky 

 

May 29 ~ Suzanne Halterman Team 
June 5 ~ Westbrook Group 

June 5 ~ Bob Langkamer & Dave Bollinger 
June 12 ~ Brian Lallemont & Davey Brooks 

May 29 ~ Kathy Leavitt 

  

 VBS Needs You! - Rocky Railway VBS will be held 
July 11th thru the 15th from 5 p.m. to 8 p.m. at First 
Lutheran Church (1701 19th St.), as we are teaming up 
with them and Trinity Episcopal this year. Please see 
the insert in today's bulletin for an opportunity to sign-
up to help bring this blessing to our community. You 
can also use the insert to register kiddos for the fun! 
Text 740.629.5434  or email sarah@ebcwv.com with 
questions or concerns.  

 Camp Cowen! - Don't forget camp season is upon us! 
Reach out if you'd like to know more about Camp 
Cowen - dates/registration/costs/etc. There are camps 
for 2nd graders through high school. There are early-
bird registration discounts, so don't delay! Text 
740.629.5434 or email sarah@ebcwv.com. 

 Outdoor Movie Night! - Friday, June 17th - 4th thru 7th 
graders! We'll snack, relax, and enjoy a movie in the 
courtyard.  Starts at 9:15 pm!  The fun will be moved 
indoors should the weather not cooperate. Let Sarah 
know at least 3 days prior to the 17th if you're coming 
so we can plan accordingly.  

 Pizza, Popsicles, and Party! - Friday, June 24th! K-3rd 
graders come join us in the Fellowship Hall from 6 to 8 
p.m.! We'll dine, dessert, and party in between! Parents 
- have a kid free dinner date! Let Sarah know at least 3 
days prior to the 24th if your kiddo plans to come!   

 

   

 There's no youth tonight. Enjoy time with your family 
for the holiday. Youth will continue on Sundays and 
Wednesdays for the summer, with some specific 
exceptions. Please watch bulletins and make sure you're 
on our text list for updated information.   

 Questions or want to join in the fun? Call or text Joe at 
304-893-2992 or email at joe@ebcwv.com. 

  

  

 Our Bring a Friend Sunday Lunch is Today at Noon -   
The Menu is: Open Faced Roast Beef Sandwich with 
Mashed Potatoes, Green Beans, and Candied Carrots 
with Texas Sheet Cake or Peanut Butter Cake for 
Dessert.  We have extra food so if you did not sign up, 
plan to stay and enjoy a time of reflection and 
fellowship.  

 Communion Update:  On Sunday, June 5, our deacons 
will serve communion from our communion trays as we 
used to do.  If you would rather not pass a communion 
tray, you can request an individual communion packet. 
We will also have gluten free communion wafers 
available.  Every pew has a tray of Purell wipes that can 
be used as needed.  We are open to your feedback.  

 Tuesday Bible Study/ 10 a.m. - The Tuesday Bible 
Study will begin a new series this week called "Daring 
Faith."  How can we live by faith daily and trust that 
God is working in our lives?  The Daring Faith study 
will help us see the miracles that we overlook every 
day.  

 Quarterly Business Meeting - The Quarterly Business 
Meeting will be Wednesday, June 8 at 6:00 p.m. in the 
Conference Room.  Please let Terri know if you have 
questions or comments to be addressed at this 
meeting. 

 Scholarship and Loan Applications - Scholarship and 
loan applications for the 2022-2023 school year are 
available in the Church Office.  Applications must be 
received by May 31; awards will be announced in 
June.  

 First Fruits Table - You are invited to leave something 
from your garden and/or take something left by 
someone else at our table in the new narthex. 

 Generational Impact Study - A six week study on the 
Generational Impact of our Faith will be offered on 
Wednesday nights beginning on June 1 at 6 p.m. in the 
Conference Room.  This study is a guide for grand-
parents, parents or for anyone looking to leave a 
Christian legacy with the next generation as they live 
out their faith as described in Deut. 6:6-7.  Plan to join 
us.  

 Red Books - Red Books will be passed on every pew 
today.  Register your attendance and if you're a guest, 
give us any contact information you want us to have.  

 Camp Global - Family missions camp designed to 
inform, inspire, and equip individuals and churches to 
better engage with what God is doing in His 
redemption of the nations.  This year scholarships are 
available to one person per church.  Camp will be July 
29-31 at Camp Cowen. 

 Dominican Republic Mission Trip Seeks those to 
serve: There is a short-term mission trip planned to the 
Dominican Republic to serve with Madeline Flores 
July 31 - Aug 7, 2022.  We will help Madeline with 
mission base upkeep/repair in the mornings and with 
VBS in the afternoon.  The VBS will be held in 
several locations.  This will be an incredible 
opportunity to serve!  Please contact Eileen Mayer at 
(304) 834-2563 or keithandeileen1221@gmail.com 

 Young Life Info - If anyone would like to contact Kirk 
Wilson about the Young Life youth ministry in the 
MOV, here's his contact info:  304 780 
6500/ kirkwilson99@gmail.com  

 Thank you from Dee Lallemont - Thank you church 
family for the cards, texts, and prayers during my 
recent knee replacement surgeries and recovery. 
Recovery is going slow, and it has helped to feel your 
love and prayers during this time.  Love, Dee 

 

If you’re a Guest at Emmanuel, we 
want to welcome you to our 

church.   
 

If you would like to know more about 
Emmanuel or if you have questions about the Christian 
faith, please contact our Guest Coordinator, Barb Kirsch 
(304.482.2942 or bkirsch@suddenlink.net) or Pastor 
Kurt Busiek (304.485.5171 or kurt@ebcwv.com). 
If you are a guest, please fill out a guest card then pass 
the card along to the Pastor, or place the card in the 
offering plate. Guests can also sign the guest book in the 
narthex. Pastor Busiek offers a LIFE Sunday School class 
(Sundays at 9:40 a.m.) for guests who want to know 
more about Emmanuel and the Christian faith. 

Does Not Include On-Line Giving 
 

   General Fund     $ 4,069.64 
   Missions                   496.18  
   Maint. Fund                               93.18 
       Total   $ 4,659.00  
 

   Designated Funds: 
    Building Fund  $    330.00 
    Benevolence Fund      50.00 
        Meal Ministry 50.00 
        Young Life 280.00 
        Camp Cowen 1,500.00 
    

To give on-line, you can go to our Website 
(www.ebcwv.com), find and click on the  
"Giving" tab in the top right hand corner.   

Or you can mail your check to:      
Emmanuel Baptist Church, 1710 23rd Street, 

Parkersburg, WV 26101  
If you are still giving to the church using PushPay, 

you will need to transfer your giving to our new    
Vanco giving platform.  Call the office for more     

information. 
 

8:30 a.m. Service          32 
10:45 a.m. Service      132 
On-Line Attendance   150 

 

May ~ Barbara Kirsch 
 

May 29 ~ Seventh Sunday of Easter: 
Acts 16:16-34; Psalm 97; 

Revelation 22:12-14, 16-17, 20-21;  John 17:20-26 
 


